Sacramento Youth Soccer League

Affiliated with: C.Y.C.A.N · U.S.Y.A · U.S.S.F. & F.I.F.A

P.O. Box 22185 Sacramento, California 95822



SYSL Board of Manager's Meeting Tuesday, April 11, 2006

CALL TO ORDER:

Meeting called to order at 7:40 p.m.

ROLL CALL:

All clubs represented.

VISITORS:

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

No minutes to be approved.

FIRST VICE REPORT:

Sarah Najarro thanked everyone for re-electing her and is looking forward to the next term. She reported that the suspensions of two coaches and three players will roll over to the 2006-2007 season.

HEAD COACH REPORT:

Steve Martinez reported that all clinics have been posted to the website. We have several individuals from outside of the district enrolling in the clinics. If you have anyone interested in enrolling, they are encouraged to do so ASAP. The Woodland "E" Clinic is half full at this point. Coaches who have lost their license can log onto cysanorth.org to request a duplicate. There is a \$10 fee and it takes approximately 10 days to receive.

HEAD REFEREE REPORT:

Don Spickelmeier reported that the registration form for the referee clinics is now posted on the website. Tell coaches, friends, and parents to enroll as soon as possible. First clinic is being hosted by Southgate and will be held at Jose Rizal Hall on Florin Mall Drive. He reminded that all club members could attend. Clubs do not have to host to send applicants. Test on the last day 70% or better attained to be a grade 8 referee. Entry-level badges provided on test site. Classes cannot be mixed & matched. All classes must be attended during the same session. You have a right to retake exam 2-3 weeks later if failed.

Encourage adults to register to assist with older groups. Instructions, clinic requirement

\$35 check to SYSL include self-addressed envelope and bottom half of the form. Registration is required prior to class date as walk-ins are not allowed. The maximum number of people per class is 30.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Hope Anaya reported that the year-end proposed reports are available. The vote on the proposed budget will be held this evening.

Executive Board agreed that we will no longer pay metro team fees for next year. These fees had been paid by SYSL as the club was requiring certain teams to move to Metro. The team fees are \$30. If Executive Board is asking for team to go Metro then SYSL will pay for the cost of the registration fee. Otherwise, the cost falls onto the club or team. This can be decided at an individual club level.

A motion to pass the fees onto the individual clubs was made by Mike Rogers and seconded by John Gerald.

All in favor. Dixon's Archie Munoz abstained.

METRO REPORT:

Bylaw change - ALL COACHES that appear on the team roster (golden rod) must be a USSF referee. Proof of certification must be attached to each Metro league team registration. Coaches and Assistant Coaches must have Grade 8 referee certification for 2007 year.

There will be a mandatory Metro coaches meeting Thursday, June 1st, 2006 at 7 p.m., at Sidewalk Pizza. Current applications and licenses required. There will be no waivers provided for a lack of referee certification.

REGISTRAR'S REPORT:

Jennifer Neuner reported that the proposed registration policies are available for review. We will vote on policies tonight.

Changes include the following: Changing the season, recreational to Division 4 teams, Division 3 only instead of Division 4 & 1.

SYSL policy is that one individual cannot be HEAD Coach for more than one team regardless of division.

A question was raised as to the reasoning behind this policy. Marlene Vega responded that this was in place to avoid scheduling conflicts.

If a coach receives a red card from one game can they still coach for another team? The coach cannot coach for another team if they have obtained a red card.

District Registrar approves transfers and additions to tournament teams. Registrar does

not approve anything for Division 4 teams unless the team is going to tournament.

Player may not play up more than two age groups. Amended to read: "Division 3 and Division 4 only."

Corrections:

7 = Division 3 and 4 and last line to be removed.

#17 = Division 3 and 4

Motion to accept the proposed registration policy with the noted changes made by Bruce Mattos and seconded by Gabe Gomez.

Vote: All in favor (12)

Abstention (3): Parkway, Dixon, and Southgate

Saturday is the Registrar's meeting. Tahoe Park has not RSVP'd. Managers are welcome to come to meeting. It will be held from 11-2 at Jose Rizal Hall on Florin Mall Drive. They will go over new procedures, and any new rules and registrars will receive supplies. Computers not needed for this meeting.

APRIL 18 is a mandatory meeting for all new registrars. This meeting will be held from 7-9 p.m. at Belle Coolidge Library on South Land Park. Managers are welcome for this meeting as well. There is an upgrade for the software. Make sure that coaches know that when they register a copy of their valid license is required with their application.

SECRETARY'S REPORT:

PRESIDENT'S REPORT:

COMMITTEE REPORT:

OLD BUSINESS:

Marlene Vega reported that all affiliation papers have been submitted. Please review your bylaws for misspellings and other items that may need to be updated.

It was pointed out that it should be common practice that the President and Treasurer of a club should not be on account at the same time if they are co-habitating.

Mike Rodgers from River Park has change to affiliation papers for registrar. Updates can be made through webmaster. Rights can be given to managers by registrar.

Teams please post registration dates on websites. Bring fliers to Saturday's registrar meeting.

Motion: To accept all affiliation papers made by Bruce Mattos and seconded by

Pete Peckenpaugh.

Motion passed unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS:

GOOD OF GAME:

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion to adjourn made by Bruce Mattos and seconded by Robert Vidrio Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

NEXT MEETING:

Host Club: Southgate
Location: Florin Towne Center – 7245 Fletcher Farm